
BID AWARD RECOMMENDATION 
CITY OF RIVERSIDE 
Finance Department 
                                                                  DATE SUBMITTED:  05/02/2023       

BID NO. 
 

7974 

BID TITLE 
 
Installation of Gravity Sewer and Force Main Pipelines on Van Buren 
Boulevard 

DEPARTMENT/DIVISION 
 

Public Works  

DATE BID OPENED 
 

02/10/23 

BIDS RECEIVED (13)                                         INVITATIONS ISSUED (Online)                       ESTIMATED COST:$9,460,810.00 

 
BID PRICE GOOD THROUGH:  MAY 11, 2023 

 
BIDDERS: CITY AMOUNT BID 

 
E.J. Meyer Company Yucaipa   $7,848,888.00 
TE Roberts Inc. Irvine   $8,206,777.00 
Mamco, Inc. dba Alabassi Perris   $8,277,777.00 
Christensen Brothers General Engineering Inc Apple Valley   $8,809,830.00 
C.P. Construction Co., Inc.* Ontario   $9,253,015.00 
James W. Fowler Co. 
Kirtley Construction, Inc. 
MNR Construction Inc. 
Weka Inc 
Vasilj Inc* 
Vido Artukovich & Son Inc./Vidmar Inc. A JV 
Boudreau Pipeline Corporation 
Mike Bubalo Construction Co., Inc.* 

Dallas, OR 
San Bernardino 
La Verne 
Highland 
Irwindale 
South El Monte 
Corona 
Baldwin Park 

  $9,348,064.00 
  $9,855,487.00 
  $9,983,300.00 
$11,318,523.00 
$11,482,848.99 
$11,498,295.00 
$11,997,187.00 
$14,685,577.00 

 
*Vendors were deemed non-responsive due to not meeting the experience requirement 
 
BID DESCRIPTION: This project proposes to install a new gravity sewer main and two parallel sewer force 
mains on Van Buren Blvd from King Ave to Wood Rd and on Washington St from Van Buren Blvd to Krameria 
Ave together with two new parallel sewer force mains running north along Washington St, then east along Van 
Buren Blvd to Wood Rd. 
 
 
BID Recommended For Award (Includes Sales Tax)    10% Surety Included   Contract 
    10% Surety not required   Purchase Order 

   
Lowest Responsive and Responsible Bidder      Amount of Award 
 
E.J. Meyer Company $7,848,888.00 

 
COMMENTS: 
The Purchasing Division has evaluated all bids received and recommends award be made to the lowest responsive 
and responsible bidder in compliance with Purchasing Resolution 23914. The Public Works Department concurs 
with this recommendation and will be submitting a report. 
 
 
Submitted by:                              Purchasing Manager        Date:  03/15/2023


